
 
 

NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS AND FRIENDS 
BOARD MEETING MARCH 5, 2011 

 
 
 
The board meeting for Northeast Neighbors and Friends was called to order by Linda 
Westergaard, Chair, at 9:00 a.m. at Dahl’s on East 33rd Street on Saturday, March 5, 2011.  
In attendance were Norm Kamm, Carole Westbrook, Marge Ramsey, Lawrence Malmin,  
Valerie Madison, Lorraine Eldredge and Linda Westergaard.     
 
Valerie made a motion to approve the minutes from the last board meeting; second by 
Norm.  Motion carried.   
 
Monday’s speaker will be Marlon Mormann; he will tell us about the ward system.   Some-
one from the opposing perspective will also be there.   
 
The speaker for our April meeting will be Chris Johanson.  He is replacing Cathy Calhoun. 
 
Linda is going to confirm that Kimberly Hansen will be our May speaker.   
 
Lawrence Malmin brought up the question about inviting more neighborhoods to attend 
our meetings and, therefore, increasing our attendance.  Linda replied that when she 
sends out the notice for our meetings that she e-mails the contact person for each 
neighborhood association.  He would like for us to ask each neighborhood leader to 
contact their membership and have them answer a survey.  Discussion followed.  He 
thought it should be signed by the officers.  It was decided that Linda would send 
something out regarding this.   
 
Valerie suggested that we invite Vic Scott to be our speaker in June.  She will contact 
him.   
 
In regard to our “reaching out and touching people”, Valerie suggested that we send a 
card to the couple whose dog was attacked and killed in its pen by two pitbulls.  Also 
about sending a card to the basketball coach at East because of their win last night.   
Meeting was adjourned at 9:58 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Marge Ramsey 
Secretary/Treasurer 


